

September 2021

Peaceful Valley Property Owners Association Newsletter

www.peacefulvalleylake.com peacefulvalleylake@gmail.com

Office: 573-617-9615 (new number as of August)



Thank you Gary Hacker! For 5+ years Gary has done an outstanding job publishing our monthly newsletter. He has kept us informed and brought our lake community a bit closer together with his news and announcements. His efforts were appreciated by all. This month I'll be taking over and pledge to do my best to keep our members up to date. *Bob Oreskovic*

September Events

- * Sunday, September 12th, 7:00 PM, pool closes for season
- * Friday, September 17th, 6:00 PM, Monthly Association Board Meeting, Lodge

Road Update

Our main road project for the season was to chip/seal and replace culverts on Lakeshore Drive from the pool to the lower entrance. We also made improvements to speed bumps and repaired a few damaged road sections around the lake. In a few weeks loose stones from the new chip/seal section will be swept up.

Fishing

Our lake fish population is down. As a result we ask that anglers continue to practice catch and release for bass, bluegill, and crappie. And to help us reduce the invasive drum fish, blue catfish, and flathead catfish by not returning those to the lake.

Pool Update

The last day the pool will be open is Sunday, 9/12. Thank you to everyone who helped make the 2021 pool season a success. Please check with pool staff, we have a variety of items in our lost and found. Schedule: 9/3-9/6, open 12:00-7:00; 9/7-9/10, open 4:00-7:00; 9/11-9/12, open 12:00-7:00



Social Media

If you are looking for more than just a monthly newsletter, there are a couple places where you can connect with neighbors via Social Media:

- 1) Nextdoor.com. Will need to establish a log in and password, enter lake address to find your "neighborhood." Once there, join about 160 neighbors.
- 2) If on Facebook.com, search for "Peaceful Valley Property Owners Association" and join. There are currently about 80 members.

Public Water Supply District

Good news, your water/sewer bill can now be paid on-line with a credit or debit card. Go to our website: peacefullvalleylake.com, look under the dropdown menu for details.

Security Gates

The Security Gate project is going to happen, but the Board asks members to please be patient. We are committed to building first class secure entrances and exits for our association members and their guests. We are currently in the process of switching an Association owned lot with a member lot so that we can widen the upper entrance to insure comfortable two way traffic. Then we will finalize design layout and seek bids for excavation, wiring, and entry/exit surfacing. The gates, control mechanisms, lighting, and landscaping will be done last.

Future Newsletters

For future newsletter topics/suggestions please email me: oreskovic63090@gmail.com, thanks, Bob.